Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

October 3, 2002

Gordon Hall 1st Floor Lounge

Members Present: M.Sadler, M.Swinker, F. Slack, C. Young, G Wilson, E. Mannikka, J. Pickering
R. Rearick, M. Dively, C.Zoni

Excused: B. Carter, T. Warman
Minutes from 9/26 approved on a Zoni/Wilson motion.

120 credit mandate: discussed the feedback following 10/1 Senate meeting.  

Following weeks of reviewing and interpreting data, soliciting input from the university community, including academic departments, Academic Council, individual faculty and administrators, ASPCUF leadership, and University Senators, the Liberal Studies Committee unanimously voted on a Pickering/Rearick motion to advance the following recommendation to the UWUCC for action:

Liberal Studies indicates a range of credits for the Math and LS Elective categories; the Math category changes to a range of 3-6 cr and LS Electives category changes to a range of 0-9 cr. Departments will determine the specific minimum number of credits required in each of these two categories for their programs of study. 

English/Research writing

7 cr

Fine Arts



3 cr

Math 



3-6 cr

Humanities


9 cr

Natural Science


8-10 cr

Social Sciences


9 cr

Health & wellness


3 cr

Synthesis



3 cr

Liberal Studies Electives

0-9 cr

The total credits in Liberal Studies coursework must include a minimum of 48 credits. Programs may choose either to reduce credits in the Liberal Studies elective category (any number of credits between 0-9) or to reduce 4 credits in their major, or to reduce credits from both components of the curriculum.  

Justification: 

Option #1 responds to department feedback that some departments are opposed to relinquishing any credits in the LS Elective category of courses, while others see this as a helpful and necessary strategy. We achieve compliance in a decentralized manner, allowing departments to make final decisions about reducing credits either in their program, the LS Electives category or a combination of both.

Advantages: 

1) allows departments more latitude in determining how best to reduce the overall graduation requirements by 4 credits; the majority of programs (67%) already offer in excess of  10 credits of free electives.

2) formalizes the existing requirement in many programs for 2 math courses and creates flexibility by allowing the courses to count  in the math category, thereby freeing up 3 credits of LS Electives.  

3) affords more department control over adjustments to the curriculum in response to the 120 credit mandate

4) minimizes the negative impact on departments that offer courses in LS Elective category by allowing departments the option to maintain 9 credits of LSE
Disadvantages:

1) results in minimal impact on the university budget, particularly if a majority of departments choose to reduce free electives in the major only

2) results in each program determining the reconfiguration of credits in both Math and LS Elective categories
Supporting documents are available at the liberal studies web site. 
Reviewed Type I writing proposal from Dr. Alan Baumler. Sveral concerns were discussed. Mary Sadler will secure the revised copy of the proposal that was recently reviewed by the UWUCC and will meet with Alan to discuss our questions.  

One time approval for Dr Mia Barker to teach FDNT 362 Experimental Foods as a writing intensive course. The course has been taught as /w/ for a number of years (Type III) approval. Dr Barker agrees to teach as writing intensive and will follow-up with submitting a Type II proposal this semester.
Location of next meeting may be changed.

Adjourned 4:15 pm

